

**Pensby High School** 

Irby Road, Heswall, Wirral. CH61 6XN

T 0151 342 0570 F 0151 342 0571 E schooloffice@psf.wirral.sch.uk www.pensbyhighschool.org

Headteacher: Mr K Flanagan

14 December 2022

**Dear Parents & Carers** 

Just a quick note to remind you of new arrangements with regard to close contacts of all variants of COVID. I am sure that you are aware of the concerns with regard to rising number so of COVID infections at the moment, with a particular worry being the new variant. Previously if you were in contact with a confirmed Omicron case you were being asked to self-isolate as a result. From today this has changed, but only for those people who are double vaccinated and/or are under 18 years and 6 months, in that case if you are a close contact of a confirmed COVID case you **do not** need to self-isolate, but **you do have to take a lateral flow test everyday**. We have had a slight delay in the expected delivery to school of more tests for home, but we are expecting a delivery later this week and we will send kits home for students to test over Christmas, unfortunately we do not have spare LFT kits, I am sorry.

Can I please ask that LFTs are taken in the morning before school. I know that this is more pressure on time in the morning, but a positive might show before school where it did not show the evening before. I know that this is a pain, we are all having to test on a daily basis at home, but the new kits are just nostril and take 15 minutes. However, please read the instructions as there are more than one type in circulation and they have a different process as a result.

Thank you again for all of your support.

Yours sincerely

Mr K Flanagan Headteacher